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Old And New 
Councils Meet
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by PETER OUTHIT

The 1957-58 Student Council met for its final delibera­
tions Tuesday before passing the reins of office to the newly- 
elected Council. The 8:30 a.m. meeting heard final reports of 
NFCUS, WUSC and the campus PA system survey. It accept­
ed a $1200 check from Butsy O’Brien as part payment of rink 
canteen profits—the largest sum ever amassed in that enter­
prise. The Council awarded crests to the Maritime Champion 
curling team; and learned that the net loss incurred by “Fin- 
ian’s Rainbow,’ expected to reach $600, was only $146.91, and 
may be reduced still more.

NFCUS chairman Lew Matheson Kempton Hayes—that interfac man­
agers be given more responsibility 
through DAAC; John Stewart—that 
a Dunn Memorial Day be set aside.

To complete the forthcoming 
Council, Alan Fleming was elected 
Freshman Representative for next 
year. Murray Fraser, out-going 
President, and an able one in every 
respect, made a farewell address 
and received a standing ovation 
from his council.

New Council Meets 
The incoming Council under Dave 

Matheson held its inaugural meet­
ing at 11:00 Tuesday morning. Prin­
cipal business was the election of 
Council officers, and consideration 
of applications for positions on the 
campus next year. First, John Ste­
wart was elected Council member- 
at-large; and Judy Bennett made 
Second Vice-President. The all-im­
portant Executive committee will 
consist of the President, First and 
Second Vice-Presidents, Stu Mac­
Kinnon, George Travis and Jack 
Davison. Gate receipts for varsity 
sports will be handled by Martin 
Farnsworth.

Scarcity of applications necessi­
tated the extension of time for the 
Editorship of the Directory and 
Handbook, Pharos and Gazette. 
Campus photographer will be Dave 
Thomas again next year, and Dal 
advertising will be handled by four 
Commerce students for that Com­
pany. Manager of the Dal rink will 
be A1 Riggs.

Ed Harris, Chairman of WUSC, 
reported on the activities of the 
club and submitted part of his bud­
get. The day of the official budget 
meeting was set by the Council for 
March 20.

CANADA'S OLDEST COLLEGE NEWSPAPER

No. 19HALIFAX, NOVA SCOTIA, MARCH 19, 1958to Vol. XC

t Crown. Carolyn Potter 
As Queen Of Campus reported briefly upon the success of 

NFCUS activities this year, he gave 
the net income of the Dal organi­
zation as $624.41. This amount will 
amply pay for next year's NFCUS 
scholarships.

The Council then made its recom­
mendations for the new adminis­
trators. Dave Fox reviewed the Rink 
management and made several sug­
gestions for next year. Among other 
recommendations were : Bob March 
—that the name check system for 
the blood drive and campus elec­
tions be combined; Kempton Hayes 
—that increased Med participation 
in Dal sports be investigated 
through re-scheduling, or, other­
wise, that they may hold interclass 
competition of their own; George 
Travis—that publicity on the cam­
pus be investigated thoroughly;
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Awards Presented 
On Munro Day

r
*1 Dal students gathered in the gym 

on Tuesday afternoon for the Munro 
Day presentations and awards for 
1957-58. Those awarded included:

The Malcolm Honour Award, the 
highest honour which Dalhousie be­
stows upon a member or members 
of the graduating class, this year 
went to Patty MacLeod and Dave 
Walker.

The Pan-Hellenic Award was giv­
en to Pam Dewis, the most out­
standing freshette both scholas­
tically and in extra-curricular ac­
tivities.

The Beiuiet Shield awarded to 
the winning team in Inter-faculty, 
was won by Dave Walker and Geoff 
Steele, third year Law students.

The Connolly Shield went to the 
Education class for the best one-act 
play, with best actress award going 
to Carol Clarke and best actor 
award going to Paul Rouleau.

The Neil MacKinnon Award for 
integrity and sportsmanship went 
to A1 Millman.

The Cliino Trophy, awarded to 
the Dal athlete whose achievement 
and spirit have won him the ap­
proval of his associates, went to 
Donnie Hill.

The Little Award, awarded to the 
football team's star member was 
given to Mai Young.

The Marjorie Leonard Award 
went to Anna Cooke, the most help­
ful member of DGAC.

The Inter-faculty Blood Trophy 
this year was won by Pharmacy, the 
faculty with the highest percentage 
of blood donors.

The Gazette Blood Trophy went 
to the Engineers, the faculty over 
100 with the highest percentage.

The Butsie Inter-Fraternity Blood 
Trophy went to both Zeta Psi and 
Tau Epsilon fraternities.

Other awards and trophies went 
as follows:

Sydney C. Oland Cup:
Lorraine Wells

Class of '55 Trophy:
Carolyn Potter

Inter-Class Shield: Freshettes
Inter-Class basketball (girls) :

Freshettes
Inter-Fac basketball (boys):

Law A
Rosenfield Trophy: John King
Inter-Fac Sports: Engineers
Inter-Fac hockey: Arts & Science
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A Message From 
The Past Pres.
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Queen Carolyn Potter being crowned by last year’s queen, Nancy Lane ■ :

—Photo by Thomas

Carolyn Potter, senior Arts stu­
dent, was crowned queen of the Dal­
housie campus for 1958, last week 
at the annual Munro Day dance.

The coronation ceremony was the 
highlight of the dance, which marks 
the last social event of the year and

the beginning of the “big cram.”
The queen was chosen from 

among a field of nine candidates by 
a panel of judges, consisting of 
Professors MacLean, MacKay, and 
Lochhead. These princesses were 
paraded before the judges at a spe­

cial ceremony Monday night in the 
rink.

Princesses to Queen Carolyn are 
Irene Machan, Barbara Ferguson, 
Carrie Ann Matheson, Heidi Reib- 
ling, Frankie Boston, Joan Millar, 
Joan Herman and Betty Murphy.
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Fellow Students:
A review of the year’s activities 

is not necessary. However, on be­
half of the Council and myself, I 
do wish to express our thanks—to 
the University, to the Faculty, to 
the Alumni and to each and every 
student for the support which we 
have had during 1957-1958.

I urge all of you to participate in 
some phase of student activity while 
you are here. The benefits you will 
receive are obvious and the campus 
needs great participation.

Personally, I wish to thank you 
sincerely for giving me the oppor­
tunity of serving the student body.

Thank you and Good Luck,
MURRAY FRASER, 
President,
Council 1957-1968.

Enthusiasm Displayed 
In Airport Motorcade

In one of the greatest displays of 
enthusiasm since the first of the 
year, about 25 cars filled with Dal 
students paraded to Shearwater 
Airport on Mondty evening to meet 
the Laval Hockey team. The caval­
cade was headed by the Pep-Cats’ 
Tiger on the roof of a station- 
wagon. At the airport, the spirited 
assembly cheered the Laval team as 
it felt the plane. The motorcade 
passed through Halifax and Dart­
mouth easily through the co-opera­
tion of City and Town police.

Application Dates 
Extended To March 19

Applications for the following positions will be received in the 
Council of Students Office until March 19.

Editor of Gazette 
Editor of Pharos

Students in considering these posts, should also note the pos­
sibility of Co-editorships. Those interested may obtain full details 
from Dave Matheson in the Council Office.


